WILTSHIRE POLICE

Mrs. S Thurman-Neweli
Licensing Officer
Trowbridge Police Station
Polebarn Road
Trowbridge

Mr. Roy Bahadoor

Public Protection Officer (Licensing)
Wiltshire Council

Monkton Park

Chippenham
Wiltshire Wiltshire BA14 7EP
Telephone: 101
Direct Dial: 01380 861742
Date 10 December 2015 Your ref Our ref

Reply contact name is Susan Thurman-Newell

Dear Mr Bahadoor,
Ref: SN15, 17a, Station Hill, Chippenham SN15 1EQ.

Wiltshire Police have received two Temporary Event Notices (TEN’s) from Robin James
Puddephatt, in relation to the above premise.

The Late TEN covers the time period Wednesday 16" December 2015 through to Monday 21*
December 2015, and the second TEN covers the period Thursday 24" December 2015 through to

Friday 25™ December 2015
= Wiltshire Police have concerns in relation to both notifications as follows:

1. The premise has previously been the subject of numerous incidents of crime and
disorder, both within the premise and in the vicinity, culminating in the current Premise
Licence Conditions. The applicants are a new management team who have had no
opportunity to provide any demonstrable compliance with the Licencing Objectives.

2. SN15 are seeking and have submitted a Variation of their Premises Licence, primarily to
seek the reduction and on occasion removal of the Door Supervisor Condition, together
with the amendment of the Polycarbonate Condition, moving to a risk assessment basis.
However the effect of the two TEN’s submitted are to remove all the Premise Licence

Conditions.
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3. The TEN’s as submitted do not refer to any current licensable activities, but refers to
those amendments submitted in a recent Variation application, by the current
management team, and which is currently undergoing a period of consultation and has
not yet been enacted.

4. The premise has been the subject of close scrutiny from both police and council licensing
enforcement officers, and on the date of the TEN’s notifications, 8" December 2015, an
inspection of the CCTV provision at SN15, which the Wiltshire Police Crime Reduction
Officer had previously been advised had been installed in line with her requirements,
identified non-compliance. There currently being only 48hrs to remedy that non-
compliance, prior to opening on 10" December 2015. Thus, giving cause for concern that
during the 12 days of trading under the current Premise Licence there was non-
compliance with the Condition, namely;

CCTV; (c) The CCTV is to be reviewed and if necessary upgraded to standards required by
Wiltshire Police Crime Reduction Officer.

The very recent change in management, therefore gives cause for concern in relation to
the previous history of crime and disorder.

Based on these concerns Wiltshire Police contend that at this time the submission of two TEN's
notifications, one of them being a Late TEN, for the run up to the Christmas period, gives rise to
fears that the crime prevention objective will be undermined. Please treat this letter as an
Objection Notice to both TEN notifications.

Yours sincerely

Mrs S. Thurman-Newell
Licensing Officer
Wiltshire Police

Direct dial: 01380 861742

cc Mr RJ Puddephatt





